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MINUTES PARKER CITY COUNCIL 
Parker Senior Center 

423 W. Kimball, Parker, Kansas 
June 14, 2018 

 
 

Mayor Wayne Burk called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 
 
PLEDGE AND PRAYER: The pledge was given and Kathy Harrison offered the 
prayer. 
 
ROLL CALL:  Wayne Burk, Mayor    Present 
                           Ryan Sobba, President   Present 
                           Jody Bloodgood, Council Member  Present 

   Lance Burroughs, Council Member  Present 
                           Gary Earley, Council Member  Present 

   Jerry Summers, Council Member  Present   
 
ROLL CALL:  Cherry Buckley, City Clerk, took the Roll.  All council members were 
present. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The Mayor asked if council had read the Minutes from 
the May 10th meeting and the June 5th special meeting and if there were any additions or 
corrections. 
   
 Lance Burroughs moved to approve the Minutes from May 10th, 2018 
meeting and June 5th special meeting as read.  Jerry Summers seconded the motion 
and it carried 5-0.   
 
OLD BUSINESS:      
 
Copier for City Hall:  Bill Bigaloe from Modern Copy Systems made a presentation to 
council regarding Kyocera copiers.  He discussed three options; two were similar in that 
they were back and white printer, copier, and fax with color scanner and only differed in 
paper tray capacity and toner yield and the third was a color printer, copier, scanner.  Mr. 
Bigaloe stated that the city would be eligible for the municipal discount as well. 
 
 There was some discussion about the life of the machine and Mr. Bigaloe said 
most of his clients have had their copiers for years.  He also stated he could install the 
copier next week. 
 
 Clerk Buckley stated she would really like to have a color printer so that she 
could put out color flyers and print city letterhead in color. 
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 Lance Burroughs moved to purchase Option #3 Kyocera color printer, 
copier, and scanner at $1,650.00.  Ryan Sobba seconded the motion and it carried 5-
0. 
 
Street Update:  Mayor Burk announced that all the streets in Parker now have a hard 
surface.  He said there are still a few blocks that need chip seal; N. Western, part of South 
St., Taft, Catalpa and Short Streets.  The Mayor stated he anticipates this will be 
completed by the county sometime this summer. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   
  
Santa Comes to Parker Donation:  Mayor Burk stated the city generally donates money 
for the Christmas celebration at this time of year.  He said we usually give the Orth’s 
$700 to help purchase meat to be given away. 
 
 Ryan Sobba moved to donate $700 the Santa Comes to Parker.  Lance 
Burroughs seconded the motion and it carried 5-0. 
 
 It was discussed that the City normally donates money to Crystal Riggs to help 
purchase gifts for the children at Santa Comes to Parker.  The Clerk was asked to contact 
Ms. Riggs to see if she was still gathering items for the children. 
 
Mosquito Spray:  The Mayor reported the City was going to spray for mosquitos before 
the music festival on the 23rd of June.  He went on to say it was necessary to purchase the 
spray and cleaner.  He said the City used 20 gallons of spray and 2 gallons of cleaner last 
year.  Mayor Burk also mentioned the sprayer was currently putting out too much spray 
and that he had contacted someone to look at it to see if it could be repaired.  He 
reminded council the sprayer was given to us for free from the City of LaCygne and also 
that parts were no longer available for it. 
 
 Ryan Sobba moved the City purchase 20 gallons of mosquito spray and 2 
gallons of cleaner if the sprayer could be fixed.  Jody Bloodgood seconded the 
motion and it carried 5-0. 
  
Cold Patch:  Mayor Burk stated it was planned to repair some turn-outs in the City and 
he estimated it would take about 10 ton of cold patch to do the job.  He went on to say the 
cost would be approximately $60 per ton with an additional $100 for freight. 
 
 Ryan Sobba moved to purchase 10 ton of cold patch at a cost of $700 
including freight.  Lance Burroughs seconded the motion and it carried 5-0. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS:    Ryan Sobba asked if we had any news from Don George about 
acquiring a fish feeder.  He said if Mr. George can’t find us a used one then he would like 
to revisit purchasing a new one. 
 Clerk Buckley was asked to contact Mr. George and to put the purchase of a fish 
feeder on next month’s agenda. 
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DEPARTMENT REPORTS 
 
City Attorney, Gary Thompson, was not present. 
 
City Treasurer, Kathy Harrison, gave the Treasurer’s Report and explained the transfer 
of the “windfall” money we received from Linn County ($13,278.00) which was put into 
the General Fund by error into the Street Fund as originally planned. 
 
 Ryan Sobba moved to pay the June bills.  Lance Burroughs seconded the 
motion and it carried 5-0. 
 
 Ms. Harrison reported she has a meeting with the county to go over the 2019 
Budget on June 19th. 
 Mayor Burk stated he would like to transfer $15,000 out of the Sewer Fund to be 
put into a Capital Outlay Fund. 
 
 Ryan Sobba moved to transfer $15,000 out of the Sewer Fund to be put into a 
Capital Outlay Fund.  Lance Burroughs seconded the motion and it carried 5-0. 
 
City Clerk, Cherry Buckley, read a thank-you note from Dayton Snyder, one of the 
scholarship recipients of the joint City of Parker/Heritage Park Board Scholarship. 
 
Police Chief, Leroy McConico, was not present and Mayor Burk reported that he had 
resigned two days after the last meeting. 
 
Maintenance, Chad Page, had nothing new to report. 
   
Water and Sewer Contractor, Chad Page, had nothing new to report. 
   
Compactor Operator, Myrtle Douglas had nothing new to report. 
 Mayor Burk added the county said the small amount material left over from the 
Citywide Clean-up could be put into the trash compactor.   

 
Board Representatives:   
 

PWWSD#13 - Representative Chad Page said there is not much going on right 
now. 

Park Board - Mayor Burk had nothing to report beyond the music festival 0n 
June 23rd. 

 
7:55 p.m. Jody Bloodgood moved to adjourn.  Ryan Sobba seconded the 

motion and it carried 5-0.      
 
 
Submitted by:  Cherry Buckley, City Clerk 


